
 

Advancing Virginia Through Higher Education 
 

September 27, 2018 

 

 

 

The Honorable Ralph Northam 

Governor of Virginia  

Third Floor, Patrick Henry Building 

Richmond, Virginia  23219 

 

Dear Governor Northam: 

 

 I am pleased to inform you that the State Council of Higher Education, at its September 18, 2018, 

meeting, passed the following resolution as required under §4-9.01 of the 2018 Appropriation Act: 

 

Resolution:  

 

  BE IT RESOLVED that consistent with § 23.1-206, Code of Virginia, the State Council of 

Higher Education for Virginia certifies for 2018-2019 and 2019-2020 that all institutions, except 

Longwood University and Richard Bland College, have satisfactorily met the performance 

standards of the Virginia Higher Education Opportunity Act and Appropriation Act. Longwood 

University and Richard Bland College will be certified for the probationary period of 2018-2019. 

The Financial and Administrative Standards for these two institutions will be reviewed in the 

summer of 2019 to determine certification for 2019-2020. 

 

 Certification enables the institutions to participate in the financial benefits outlined in §23.1-1002.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Peter Blake 

 

c: The Honorable Aubrey Layne, Secretary of Finance 

The Honorable Keyanna Conner, Secretary of Administration 

The Honorable Atif Qarni, Secretary of Education 

The Honorable Frances Bradford, Deputy Secretary of Education 

Daniel Timberlake, Director, Department of Planning and Budget 

David Von Moll, State Comptroller 


